MINUTES OF MEETING OF JUDICIARY & LAW ENFORCEMENT COMMITTEE
February 5th, 2020
KCAB 2" FLOOR COUNTY BOARD COMMITTEE ROOM

Members Present: Boyd Frederick, Jeff Wamboldt, David Celebre, Monica Yuhas, Zach
Rodriguez, YIG Milica Maricic, YIG Charlotte Martin

Others Present: Chief Deputy Marc Levin, Capt. Justin Miller, Lt. Eric Klinkhammer,
Lt. Horace Staples

Meeting Called to Order:  6:30 p.m. by Chairman Boyd Frederick
Citizen Comments: 6:30 None

Supervisor Comments: 6:31  Supv. Rodriguez requested a monthly report, regarding KSD
new hires and separations, be submitted to the committee.

6:32  Supv. Rodriguez requested that the Sheriff, or a designee,
address the committee regarding the Sheriff’s County provided cell
phone being used for non-county related tasks.

Chairman Comments: 6:35 None

Approval of the Minutes from January 8th, 2020:
Motion by: Yuhas Seconded by: Rodriguez ~ Approved: unanimously

Resolution from the Kenosha County Sheriff’s Department:

1) Resolution to Approve the Appointment of Lt. Horace Staples to Serve as a Member of

the Local Emergency Planning Committee .

Motion by: Rodriguez Seconded by: Wamboldt Approved: unanimously

6:36 Chief Deputy Levin advised that the resolution is to approve Lt. Staples to serve as a
member of the Local Emergency Planning Committee until the 1% day of November 2022, or until a
successor is appointed. Supv. Wamboldt inquired if all appointments to this committee were for a
three-year term, Lt. Staples confirmed that they were.

2) 2020 WI DOJ National Crime Statistics Exchange Implementation Assistance Grant:
funds to support costs to implement a different crime reporting statistics method.
Motion by: Wamboldt Seconded by: Yuhas Approved: unanimously
6:38 Lt. Klinkhammer presented the resolution for a grant awarded to the Kenosha County Sheriff’s
Department in the amount of $24,650.00, funded through the State of WI Department of Justice. The
grant provides funding to implement a change in our law enforcement software to report crime
statistics. The software changes crime statistics to be reported in the manner of Incident-Based
Reporting (IBR) versus the Uniform Crime Reporting method. This is a mandate from the Federal
government and the funds are provided through the State of Wisconsin Department of Justice. The
Sheriff’s department is partnering with Joint Services and the provider of the system will be Tyler
technologies. The grant runs through 09/30/2020 and will not require any additional tax levy dollars.
Supv. Wamboldt asked if there will be additional expenses after the grant runs out. Klinkhammer
_advised that there will be no additional cost once the reporting forms and records management system
is changed over to the new reporting system.

Any Other Business Allowed by Law: 6:40  Chairman Frederick requested Federal inmate
population totals. Chief Deputy Levin advised the current Federal total was 176, 128 ICE detainees



and 48 U.S Marshall inmates. Year to date average for Federal detainees/inmates is 192. Levin will
email those numbers to Frederick.

Meeting Adjourned: 6:42 on motion by Rodriguez; seconded by
Wamboldt.

Respectfully Submitted,

MLP&Q/L?

Michelle Hicks



